
1957: “Deterioration of Book-Stock—Causes and Remedies” was one of four 
grants CLR awarded during its first year of operation. The 18-month project was 
granted $49,500. 

The problem of brittle books, caused by printing on highly acidic paper, was be-
coming widely recognized and threatened millions of books in library collections. 
The grant recipient, William J. Barrow, was a pioneer in library and archives 
conservation and introduced the field of conservation to paper deacidification 
through alkalization. Barrow’s research catalyzed a series of events, including 
1989 congressional appropriation to the National Endowment for the Humanities 
to support a 20-year program to microfilm endangered volumes.

The following description was provided in the first annual report of the Council 
on Library Resources, Inc., for the period ending June 30, 1957, pp. 21-22.

The following summary of CLR’s program is reproduced from the first annual 
report, for the period ending June 30, 1957.
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